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Notice to Skippers no. 47/2022 

Pursuant to the art. 14 sec. 1 item 4 of the Water Resources Act of July 20, 2017 (Journal of 

Laws 2020, item 310, 284, 695, 782, 875) and Article 43 (6) of the Act of 21 December 2000 on 

inland navigation (Journal of Laws of 2019, item 1568, 1901, 2170, of 2020 item 284.) the Regional 

Water Management Board, acting in agreement with the Oder-Havel Waterways and Shipping 

Office in  Eberswalde and with the Inland Shipping Office in Szczecin, would like to inform that 

since December 19, 2022, at 10.00 am, THE FOLLOWING WATERWAYS ARE CLOSED 
FOR TRAFFIC: 

• Western Oder from 17.1 km (state border) do km 36.6 (internal maritime waters) 

with branches; 

• Regalica river from 730.5 km (Klucz – Ustowo Cut) to 741.6 km (Dąbie lake 

estuary) with branches; 

• Parnica River and Parnicki Cut; 

• Klucz – Ustowo Cut; 

Due to the informations detailed above, we hereby inform that all waterways administrated by 

RZGW Szczecin will be closed for traffic. 

After the ice phenomena subside, the administration of the waterways will start to open specific 

waterways. 

Ewa Głuska 

Deputy Director of  

RZGW Szczecin 

For further information on navigational conditions, please contact us from Monday to Friday from 

07:00 am to 03:00 pm with the Operations Centre (tel. 91 44 11 257) or consult the news published on: 

https://szczecin.wody.gov.pl/komunikaty-nawigacyjne/114-nieprzypisany/1118-navigation-announcements 
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